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Meeting Agenda 

September 14th, 2016
6:00 PM
USDA Service Center, 4014 Lake St Homer, AK
A. Call to order

B. Roll call: Chris Rainwater, Gena Grobarek, Emily Garrity, Kyra Wagner, Devony Lehner, Karin Sonin, Jared Worthington, Cathy Knott
C. Approval of the Agenda
D. Approval of the Minutes so moved by Emily/Gena
E. NRCS Report (* after 7pm)
a. Report from Karin or recent rangeland study trip to Sitkinak Island:  It was Bruce Willard’s grazing lease, then the Mudds, then sold to two young ambitious ranchers.
i. 64000 acres, 550-600 cattle
ii. Headquarters; slaughterhouse, corrals, house, high tunnels, etc.

iii. 3 herds of 12 horses

iv. Limiting factor is winter, so lowlands grow the winter food. Restricted grazing works well: keep them off in the summer so they can eat it in the winter.

v. New gravel outwash, grazing area ripped down to sand by storms, some places okay
b. NRCS Updates on staffing: this office will be getting a GS6 admin and GS9 soil con. Space outlook: it is most probable at this time that we will move to Islands and Ocean. EQIP application numbers as of 9/1 cutoff: 110 contracts submitted in Homer, 168 for south hub, 260 for the state. Next deadline for eligibility Nov 18.  Fox River Flat public meeting at the end of the month. Phil Nagley is here this week working on contracts and hay land policies. State resource conservationist and assistant conservationist for programs  positions are open.

F. Financial Report
i. financial income generating possibilities: classes for fee, Farm to Table meal, woodsman competition for trail building
ii. Accept Emily/Gena
G. Manager’s Report (see report)
a. Working Lands for Wildlife (successfully submitted!)

b. Invasive Weed Management Updates
i. State Fair Update: Matt manned our table at the State Fair in Ninilchik spreading the good cheer and information about our programs.  It kinda came as a surprise to me this year, but now it is on my radar.  Prepare to get roped in to the Fair next year, it has huge outreach potential.

ii. Bradley Lake: Last month Brad and Matt spent two days over at Bradley Lakes [getting the tour and] checking out the area for invasive weeds.  A new project to bring in more water from Battle Creek is going to mean a 4 mile road will be put in next summer.  This makes it all the more important to get a hold on the sweet clover and other invasives before equipment drags their seeds further into the state park.
iii. Cost Share Program: Jen Peura is on our team again this year cleaning up some patches in the Kenai area while Matt focuses on the bird vetch we have permits for down here.  Kyle from Fish and Wildlife has asked that Matt broaden the scope of his work on the cost share program with land owners to the central and northern peninsula as well since Kenai Soil and Water is not prepared to take it on.
c. Trails Updates

i. NRCS Funding Update:  We received an agreement for $40,000 from NRCS to do our regular compliance work and assistance that Brad does, but we also got $10,000 to do an assessment and inventory of resource issues on the Caribou Lake Trail.  Yahoo!  This will be perfect for working with Snomads to identify the parts and methods needed to fix the trail.
ii. Homer Demo Forest:  There was a work day last week with Dave Brann and Bill Hague to replace posts around the Arboretum and this week the trail and NRCS Snow Survey sites were weed whacked and cleared as well.
iii. Watermelon Trail: e have tagged the trail (again) and have cleared a mile and a half of the reroute around CIRI property.  New employees have been hired to help with this trail work. Geoblock is being assembled into sections at Kyra’s house. The plan is to load them up, take them to Ohlson Mountain and have the helicopter take them from there to the Beaver Flats Bridge.  At that point it will be dirt work and installation on the trail.  At some point the helical piles and steel grating for the ramp to the bridge will also go in. There is some concern about the strength of the bridge and how long it will last…
d. Updates on Board Seats: Introduced Cathy Knott, discussed board terms
e. Tabled:  Old/new high tunnel issues
Next Meeting October 12, 2016 
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“To provide education and leadership in the conservation and sustainable use of soil- and water- related resources through cooperative programs that protect, restore and improve our environment.”

